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ASSEMBLIES NEXT WEEK—YELLOW AND TOPAZ CLASSES 
Parents in Yellow Class (Wednesday) and Topaz (Thursday) are invited to their 
respective assemblies, both starting at 9.00am. 
SPORTS DAY—FRIDAY 23 JUNE 
We are looking forward to Sports Day next Friday. 
Reception and KS1 Sports Day starts at 9.15am.  Children should come to 
school in their PE kit with a jumper, black plimsolls (not  
trainers) and water bottle plus sun hat and sun cream or rain jacket as  
appropriate. The children will stay in their PE kit for the rest of the day. The 
event should last about one hour. 
KS2 Sports Day starts at 1.15pm and finishes by the end of the school day.  
Please make sure that your child has their complete PE kit, including white 
socks, with them on Friday. 
Parents are very welcome to join us on the field for both events. 
BRITISH HEART FOUNDATION SKIPPING DAY—A big thank you for all the 
sponsorship money which is still coming in.  We will let you know the total 
collected as soon as we can. 
TESCO FARM TO FORK VISITS YEAR 2—“A lady told us about our daily  
nutritional needs.  We learned that we should only have 4 sugar cubes a day 
but Coke has 11 cubes in one bottle!  We also tasted some cheese, strawber-
ries, grapes and bread.”  By Tilly (Violet)  You can find some photos on the 
website. 
YEAR 4 MAYAN DAY—The children in Year 4 enjoyed a fabulous Mayan day on 
Thursday.  In the morning the children became apprentices and learned their 
trade in the Mayan Market. Their newly acquired skills included carving, 
weaving, metal embossing, beading, tiling and writing. The afternoon's activi-
ties saw the children take part in a festival of dance, drama, warrior move-
ments and law making during which the children were served their feast of 
typical Mayan food by slaves.  The children thoroughly enjoyed their Mayan 
Day and many thanks to all our helpers who gave up their time so that this 
event could take place.  Photos are on the website. 
WHIZZ KIDS—Our Breakfast and After School Clubs would be very grateful for 
any donations of unwanted traditional board games, eg Cluedo, Battleships.  
Thank you. 
FIRST HOLY COMMUNION   
The following children made their First Holy Communion last weekend at St 
Erconwald’s: Evie Arundel, Seweryn Budlewski, Oliver Chaudoir, Alex Jones, 
Thomas Darragh, Leah Eustace, Izabella Gomes, Millie Hughes, Remi  
Immelman, Emme Dwommoh, Jack Kennedy, Emily Melton, Sophia Natalizia, 
Olivia Philpott, Joshua Wort.   
EFFORT AWARDS 

Red  Hattie F Gabriela B  Topaz  Evie C Sophia N  

Orange  Layla B Kayla G  Ruby  Remi I Evie C  

Green  Thomas M Martina G  Coral  Bryan C Grace J  

Yellow  Elea  Julietta L  Opal  Lilia B Lara M  

Violet  Jonathan D Lucas G  Sapphire  Hannah B Damian P  

Blue  Elise T Gabriela V  Emerald  Ava L Aidan C  



PA SUMMER FAIR NEWS 
Programme Cover Competition 
We are looking for budding artists to design the cover for our summer fair. 
The design should include the date and time (2 July 2017 from 2pm to 5pm), 
the CN Has Talent and Lego Competitions. Please don't use glitter etc as it 
does not copy well. Please hand entries to the school office for the attention 
of the PA (don’t forget to name them!). Closing date is 21 June.  
Advertising in the Summer Fair Programme  
If anyone would like to advertise in the Summer Fair programme please  
contact the PA.  Adverts cost £15 for a quarter page and £25 for a full page. 
Please submit any adverts for final proof by 21 June to 
pa@cardinalnewmanschool.co.uk (REF: Programme adverts) 
CN Has Talent Competition 
Calling all performers— the PA is inviting entries to the CN Has Talent  
competition. Entries can either be individual or group... so come on and  
entertain us! Those wanting to enter should email 
pa@cardinalnewmanschool.co.uk (REF: CN Talent) 
Reception Raffle 
Once again Reception will be running the Summer Fair raffle. Curchods has 
kindly sponsored the main prize but if anyone else would like to contribute a 
prize please contact one of the Reception Class Reps in the playground or 
email the PA at pa@cardinalnewmanschool.co.uk (REF:Raffle) 
Face painting... calling all face painters 
Year 5 are arranging the face painting, hair and nail stand at the Fair. We are 
asking for volunteers for face painting.... you don't need any experience and 
paints are provided. If you are happy to do an hour or two’s shift please  
contact Nancy Scott or one of the other Year 5 reps or the PA at 
pa@cardinalnewmanschool.co.uk (REF: Face Painting ) 
Jar Tombola  
We are collecting for the jar tombola for the summer fair.  Some empty jars 
are available from outside the school office or please feel free to collect or  
provide and decorate your own jars and fill them with wrapped sweets or 
small toys and return to the school office by Friday the 30 June. 
Bottle Tombola—Mufti Day Friday 30 June 
The bottle tombola, run by Cardinal Newman staff, is always one of the most 
popular stalls.  Please bring in your bottle donation on Friday 30 June, 
when children may wear their own clothes for the day. 
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